MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

SEPTEMBER 22, 2010

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President R-Steubenville


Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township


Township





William Moskonas, R-Mt. Pleasant

Terry Bell, Vice-President, R-Salem         

Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County

 
Township                     



Matthew Rose, R-Brush Creek Township

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto


Judy Ruckman, R-Mingo Junction

Roger Beck, R-Rayland                 


Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville

Jeffrey Bonecutter, R-Wayne Township    

John Cook, A-Wells Township

Bill Cermak, R-Smithfield Township              

Rich Gatchel, A-Dillonvale

Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township


Charles Kokiko, A-Mt. Pleasant Township

Donna Dailey, R-Bergholz          



Jon Sperry, A-Stratton

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville        

Barbara Stacey, A-Empire  

Mayor John DiFilippo, R-Yorkville   


Ken Stanley, A-Irondale

Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township



Brian Wilson, A-Wayne Township

Mayor Pat Freeland, R-Smithfield


           

Mayor David Gaffney, R-Bloomingdale            

STAFF                     

John Hartline, R-Jefferson County                         
Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director

Danny Householder, R-Saline Township                   
Richard Fender, Planner

Mayor Ray Jeskey, R-Adena                 


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

Joe Kmatz, R-Springfield Township 



Frank Litva, R-Warren Township

Jan Manson, R-Amsterdam   

Jason Mattern, R-Wintersville         

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice-President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF JUNE 23, 2010 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Sperry  to accept the minutes of the June 23,  2010 meeting; seconded by Mr. Sgalla; motion passed unanimously. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS –   There were no reports at the present time.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT  


FY2009 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – The County was awarded $249,000.00. The three targeted areas were Warren Township, and the Villages of Yorkville and Irondale.  All projects including the Emergency Repair have been completed.
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FAIR HOUSING WORKSHOP – was held on August 26th at the Rose for Landlords and the general public on several subjects.  It was very informative and forty six (46) people participated.  We now have met our obligation for FY2009.  A request was presented to the Commissioners to enter into a contract with Don Eager & Associates for the Fair Housing part of the FY2010 CDBG Grant.  The contract was signed at last Thursdays Commissioners meeting.


FY2010 CDBG FORMULA PROGRAM – We were awarded $284,000.00 including $27,200.00 for Toronto.  The grant was due in July and we have received word that our application was accepted and no additional information is needed.  We were one of very few without mistakes or needing additional information.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization (NSP) – We have completed the demolition of 13 homes and 15 more are under contract.  The State once again changed the funding source and requirements.  We were not able to recapture monies from other regions only from within our region (19).  We were able to secure approximately $57,000.00 in addition to our original $140,000.00.  There was not enough funding for Smithfield and Hammondsville (Saline Township) demolitions.  The Director will continue to look for funding.  In the NSP II application only a small amount (no more than 20%) of the total grant could be used for demolitions.  We did not apply nor anyone from our district.  However, in October or November the State will have NSP III and there may be funding available for demolition.  We will continue to keep on top of this and if funding is available we will apply for it.


USEPA GRANT – On September 1st we held a Brownfield Task Force meeting.  The Director thanked the Planner and said the Planner will give a report on the meeting and the status of the USEPA grant.


BROADBAND (Fiber Optic) – The Jefferson County Fiber Strategy and Financial Feasibility Study was completed in June and in August it was announced that Connecting Appalachia which Jefferson County is a part of was awarded $66 million dollars.  


WATER AND SEWER (Pottery Addition) – The county is under finding and orders by the EPA and we will assist the Water and Sewer Department and administer the CDBG portion, a total of $600,000.00 ($500.000.00 for the project and $100,000.00 for LMI tap-ins).  Same as we did for the Rush Run Project.

OFFICE OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY PARTNERSHIP (ODOD) – OHCP, our CDBG funding source, has requested that the Director sit on the State Advisory Board for the 2011 State Consolidated Plan.  There are 25 people on this board state wide.  He has accepted and will attend the first meeting on the morning of October 5th

LAND USE PLAN (Survey) – RPC is preparing for a possible county wide land use plan.  It is important to fill out your survey.  The Planner will get into the details.  Tech support and possible funding from RCAP has been secured for this project.

PLANNER’S REPORT

Rich Fender reported he was going to give a review of what he had been doing for the past two (2) months.  On September 1st we had a public Brownfield community outreach meeting.  From that meeting we got about eighteen (18) possible brownfield suggestions which he is following up on.  As a brief update of the brownfield program so far we have eight (8) Site Access Agreements Secured; five (5) Site Eligibility Approvals from USEPA/OEPA; two (2) Phase I ESAs report completed; and three (3) phase I ESA reports in progress.  


On a related matter on September 14th he went to a BHJ brownfield taskforce meeting.  In that meeting he learned of the importance of having local leaders talk to property owners about the brownfield program.   He announced if anyone knew of property owners who they think could benefit from this program to please let him know.
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The Planner went to New Philadelphia in August for an ODNR presentation about Abandoned Mine Land, another type of brownfield, where he found out about the abandon mine locator, the acid mine drainage abatement program and the mine subsidence program.  


He will be speaking to the Steubenville realtors association about Brownfields opportunities on October 19th.


Mr. Fender is the planning commission’s representative on the Jefferson County trails and greenways taskforce.  In this capacity he has been going to trails meetings.  He will be at a meeting tomorrow to discuss a possible trail route between old Route 7 and Empire as well as a public trails and greenways meeting in Bergholz on October 12.


The Planner thanked the ten (10) communities who had returned the Community Survey which was sent out earlier this month.  Completing this survey is very important so that the commission can better plan for Jefferson County’s future.


He wanted to mention that he has found the county GIS system to be very useful and commend the data processing department for their work on this effort.  He referred to a land use map which he was able to do using the GIS system.


The Planner will be going to the Ohio Land Use Conference in October to find out more about issues affecting Jefferson County such as the impact of Marcellus shale development.


Financial Report – Betty Lou reported the receipts to date is $163,731.65 the reason the receipts are so high was because the administrative dollars in the amount of $14,763.00 was transferred from the Rush Run Administration to Regional Planning Other Expense line item.  The Disbursements to date are $82,835.58 which leaves a balance of $80,896.07.


She also reported there will be a CDBG Conference held at Salt Fork on November 3,4,5.  Domenick and Betty Lou will be attending this conference but they will each be attending different sessions while there.  A motion was made by Mr. Cermak to  accept the financial report; seconded by Mrs. Ruckman; motion passed unanimously.

NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting will be October 27, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT:
Mrs. Manson moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mrs. Ruckman; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

